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Aim of project/study 
Admission to hospitals often implies alteration of medical treatment. The follow-up of 
medication changes after discharge from hospital is a challenge for the GPs, and imperfect 
communication may impair optimal patient treatment.  We aimed to investigate whether 
outreach visits to GPs by hospital pharmacists can improve patient drug use in primary care.  
 
Method 
Patients with changes in their medicine regimens during hospitalization were eligible for the 
study; the patients were recruited from 6 hospitals in southern Norway. Clinical pharmacists 
made appointments with the patients’ GPs four to five months after discharge. The GPs were 
told that the aim was to discuss the patients’ drugs regimens through a collaborative 
medication review. Before the study a pilot was carried out, standardized data collection forms 
were developed, and the participating pharmacists were trained in methods for medication 
reviews.     
 
Result(s) 
A total of 184 patients were included in the study, and medication reviews could be performed 
for 105 patients. The reasons for not participating in the study were that the GPs did not want 
or did not have time to schedule a meeting or the patients had died. Eight pharmacists and 88 
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GPs took part in the study. The mean age of the patients was 76.1 years, 48 men and 57 
women. For 11 patients the GPs had not received the discharge notes. Patient identified with 
DRP had on average 2.8 DRPs (range 1-15), 31 patients had no DRPs. The most frequent 
DRPs were need for medication monitoring (60 DRPs), need for additional drug (34), unclear 
documentation in the GPs records (19) and inappropriate drug choice (19).  
The GPs agreed to undertake immediate changes related to 63 (31%) of the DRPs discussed. 
For 17 DRPs (8%) no changes were performed. For 114 (56%) DRPs a decision was 
postponed and could not be taken before the GP had seen the patient or medication monitoring 
had been performed. Five drugs accounted for 25% of the 202 DRPs, these being digitoxin, 
warfarin, metoprolol, potassium and furosemid.  
Conclusion: Medication reviews performed in a multidisciplinary setting in primary care might 
improve drug use among patients discharged from hospital. 
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